Newport Hospital & Health Services will open the
Ponderosa Room for community members who wish to
avoid the smoke from the training fire on June 15th

(approximate burn time is 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.).
The Ponderosa Room is located inside the Annex Building, with the
entrance at the corner of Spruce Street and Scott Avenue.
NOTE: Scott Avenue will be closed, so please park along Spruce Street
or in parking Lot E (next to Newport Health Center).
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